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Present

Members: Councillors Dawson (Chair), Dobbs, Garrido, Compton, Jolley, B. Lea, Miller, and Holt.

Invitees and Officers: Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support

Apologies: Councillors Owen and Jane Murphy.

	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action 

Required By
	Timescale

	Matters Arising from the previous meeting
	Councillor Lea asked if it could be confirmed that the circulation of information to school governing bodies had been reviewed by the Strategic Director of Children’s Services, Scrutiny Support will follow this up.
	Peter Kidd to Contact 

Jill Baker
	Done

	Forward Plan of Key Decisions 
	No further action was required.
	
	Regular reporting item

	Reports of the Chief Executive

	Local Public Sector Agreements (LPSA)

Presented by 

Elaine Davis, Principal Strategy and Resources Officer
	This report updated the committee on the progress against the targets for Salford’s LPSA 1 programme, which ends in March 2005. Elaine was pleased to inform the committee that performance currently exceeds that stated in the report. Of the twelve targets Four are on target, five are likely to achieve at least 60%, and will attract a proportion of the available grant and only four are unlikely to be attained. This level of performance will mean between 3 and 4 million pounds will be available for the Council’s Budget. Members noted that the grant is to be added into the mainstream budget and is not targeted to the areas that have achieved their target. The money will not be shared in this way, as this was not stipulated previously. However it is an issue that requires further consideration, Members agreed that Budget & Audit Scrutiny Committee should consider the policy, which would establish a principle for the distribution of any future Performance Reward Grant, prior to the finalisation of targets for LPSA 2.

Discussions to agree targets for LPSA 2 are currently underway, an initial submission has been sent to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) though this will be further developed with the City Council’s partners to determine a final set of 12 LPSA targets which will run from April 2005 until March 2008. The Committee will be advised of the final submission when available.
	Peter Kidd / Elaine Davis to route policy to Budget & Audit 

Elaine Davis
	April / May

To be confirmed

	Reports of the Strategic Director Of Customer and Support Services

	Attendance Management – presented by Debbie Brown, Assistant Director - Workforce Planning
	Following the previous report in November Debbie brought to the committee the management information on staff absence for the year up to December 2004. Information on the long term, short term and total absences by Directorate and by reason for absence. As a result of improvements in the collection, recording and reporting process, in line with the previous action plan, the confidence in the accuracy of this information has improved. As well as the reporting level in this report, absence information is shared with Directors on a divisional basis and managers down to an individual basis, which helps control absence. The Community & Social Services Directorate (now Health & Social Care) shows a marked improvement on average days lost. The slight improvement overall is a reflection of the successful operation of the attendance management policy.

The new categorisation of reasons for absence will make the information easier to benchmark internally and externally. The option to simply record a reason as “other “ has been removed, and, though currently there appears to be a significant number of “reason pending” this should be reduced over time as the actual reason for absence is followed up. This information will help identify reasons behind absences and encourage the right kind of preventative measures.

Already we have in place the counselling service a physiotherapy option, we have speeded up the process of referral to the occupation health physician and emphasised regular contact with absentees. There is also a continual search for examples of best practice from which we can learn and improve. 

The way forward for the future is to try and change the perception that absence management is a issue for Human Resources, that it is really an organisational issue and managers should take more responsibility for its control. This will be a focus of training when the policy is re-launched.

Debbie provided a comparison with other authorities in Manchester; Members were pleased to note that of the 10 authorities, Salford is 5th best having improved slightly and is heading in the right direction. 

The next report will include some further benchmarking, an appreciation of the tangible outcome of a reduction in absence, what impact will it have, as well as a detailed look at the those Directorates which require most improvement and activities to promote staff health and well-being.
	Scrutiny Support will liaise with Debbie to progress and timetable this report
	To be confirmed



	Procurement Strategy – an update 

a report from Gary Amos, assistant Director (procurement)
	This report, the first of the programmed updates, informed members as to the progress against the implementation of the procurement strategy. The Procurement Board are still to meet but the Councillor Lancaster and Gary have agreed initial actions for the Procurement Officers Group which met last month and have begun work on the contracts register and the draft procurement plan, which sets out the training and information programme. The next report will detail the further development of the Procurement Strategy including:

 e-procurement, green procurement and the required staffing structure.
	Gary Amos
	May / June

	Fire Risk Assessments the Draft Report
	The Item was considered under Part 2 regulations due to the sensitive and confidential nature of the evidence. Following last month’s investigation a draft report was circulated to Members for observation and comments. 

The 2 new schools, which currently are without a Fire Risk Assessments (FRA), require a detailed structural assessment by external providers and these will be completed in March. In addition, information regarding FRA’s across all of the City Councils properties was shared with Members. The Committee approved of the report with a minor alteration, which when incorporated, will be submitted to the Leader of the Council, who initially requested this review.
	Scrutiny Support to amend and forward the report


	March



	Work Programme
	The work programme will be amended to reflect today’s recommendations. Members asked when the issue of mobile phones was to be considered as it was agreed to review progress, April was though to be an appropriate time.
	Peter Kidd / Geoff Topping
	April


Next meeting:
Monday March 21st 2005 9.30 am.  at the Civic Centre – note change in date and time

	Chair
	Councillor J Dawson
	0161 793 5014

	Assistant Director of Scrutiny
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322
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